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29 May 2020 

 
CIRCULAR No 18 of 2020 
 
TO ALL CLUBS AND MEMBERS 
 
Re:  PHASE 2.1 BOWLS ACT RETURN TO SPORT PLAN 
 
The ACT Government began the first phase of gradual easing of restrictions on sport and 

recreation when it allowed informal outdoor, non-contact sport to reopen from 16 May.  As from 

midnight tonight (Friday 29 May), the Government is moving to the partial implementation of 

the second phase of easing restrictions.   

The key change for Bowls is that, instead of a maximum of 10 people being allowed to train as 

permitted in the first phase, a maximum of 20 participants and a coach can now train in an 

outdoor area.  The general approach of "get in, train, get out" continues to apply.  Physical 

distancing and hygiene requirements remain in place. 

 
We remind you all that All ACT based Clubs MUST have their own plan – Clubs have the option of 

developing their own plans or adopting the Bowls ACT plan (with suitable club-specific 

adjustments where required).  NSW based Clubs are encouraged to develop plans taking note of 

any NSW specific requirements. 

If any Clubs would like assistance with developing their plans, or further information about the 

requirements, please do not hesitate to contact me.   

 

 
 
 
Kate Lyttle 
Executive Officer 
 
 
 
 
NB:  ** PDF Version of the Plan accompanies this circular.  A Word version is available on 
request.  
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